Minutes of the West Malvern Annual Parish Meeting held at 7.00pm on Monday 14th May 2012 in 

West Malvern Village Hall
Present
Seven members of the Parish Council

District Cllrs. Luna Della & John Raine

Robin Whittlestone, Footpaths Warden

Brian Harper (Sight Design)

Mr D Sharp (Clerk)

Six members of the public

1. Introduction By The Chairman
Cllr. Shearer, chairman of the Parish Council, welcomed members of the public and introduced the guest speaker.  
2. Apologies For Absence
County Cllr. Beverley Nielson

Chris Rouse, Malvern Hills Conservators

3. Minutes Of The Annual Parish Meeting Held On 11th April 2011.
These were approved by the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

4. Presentation By Brian Harper Of Sight Design About The Refurbishment Of The West Malvern Gas Lamps
Mr Harper started with a brief history of the lamps which were once found throughout Malvern, although now the only survivors were in Malvern Wells, Malvern Town and West Malvern.  

Work on the refurbishment had started in May 2011 and necessitated the removal and renovation of all the ‘heads’ together with the installation of new burners.  Many of the units had been reduced from 4 mantles to 2, reducing carbon emissions but with greater efficiently light output had been increased.  

A number of problems had been incurred particularly due to the poor condition of the ‘heads’ resulting in delays.  

At present the lamps were lit on a dawn to dusk basis using a photo cell although he hoped to be able to activate a ‘central management system’ that would allow them to be controlled and monitored remotely.

He also hoped in the future to be able to manufacture heads himself which could be installed on the numerous empty poles that remained.  Also it might be possible to replace sodium street lights with mock electric gas lamps using LED technology to make ‘gas lighting’ more prevalent in the town.

The Chairman thanked Mr Harper for his interesting presentation.
5. County And District Councillors Reports
District Cllrs. Luna Della and John Raine reported that they were currently looking at Community Transport and a questionnaire was currently being circulated to gather information on journeys.  This would soon be on the village website.  Finally they confirmed that the South Worcestershire Development Plan was dominating the District Council at present.
7. Reports From The Parish Council
Chairman Cllr. Bill Shearer:
The Chairman thanked all councillors and clerk for their hard work over the year together with County and District Councillors, tree and footpaths wardens, and the allotment association committee.  All who gave up their time for the local community.

Several projects had been undertaken by the parish council this year, notably the refurbishment of the gas lamps and the replacement of the see-saw in the playground which had been funded by grants of £2000 via Beverley Nielson the County Councillor and £500 from WestFest.  The top playing field had been levelled and re-seeded and a mini soccer pitch was to be marked out, complete with goal posts.  The bank above the bottom field had been cleared of saplings and particular thanks were paid to Chris Rouse who had mown the area.

No further progress had been evident over the transfer of the village hall freehold to the parish council nor had any progress been made concerning the Lamb Inn.

Finally the Chairman commented on the planning applications considered this year.  Of the 22 inspected the Parish Council had objected to 3 and MHDC had refused 1.

Tree Warden’s Report:
John Nixon and Robert Eyre's report was presented by the Clerk.  Following the completion of their induction course with Wade Muggleton they had taken up post in late 2011 following the retirement of Janet Whittlestone and Hilary Elgar.  Since then they have been able to advise a resident on Croft Bank over the stability of an Oak tree with advice from the Landscape Officer Chris Lewis-Farley and have also promoted the 'Fruit Trees for Worcestershire' campaign.  Their current concerns lay in the planting of new trees in gardens which in time would grow and restrict light and outlook from neighbouring properties.  The message they wished to stress was 'Plant the right tree in the right place'.  They both looked forward to the following year and urged residents to contact them with any queries they may have.
Parish Paths Warden’s Report: 
Robin Whittlestone reported that the 143 public rights of way in the parish extended for 19 miles and were all shown on the local ordnance survey map.  Although most were in good order some access was difficult for mobility users and others were obscured by brambles.  Finally he urged residents to contact him over any issues or concerns they may have over the network. 
Clerk – Financial Report: 
The Clerk presented draft accounts for the Parish Council but there were no queries from residents.
8. Questions & Comments From The Floor
Nothing further was discussed. 

The Chairman thanked the public and speaker for attending and the meeting closed at 8.15pm.
